
Letter of Observations Regarding University 

Strategic Planning Processes 

Date: [Insert Date] 

To: [Recipient's Name] 

[Recipient's Title] 

[University Name] 

[University Address] 

Dear [Recipient's Name], 

I am writing to share my observations regarding the university's strategic planning processes. 

Over the past few months, I have had the opportunity to engage with various stakeholders and 

review current practices. Below are my key observations: 

• Inclusivity: The involvement of diverse stakeholder groups has been commendable, 

though there is room for further engagement of students and faculty in the early stages. 

• Clarity of Vision: The university's mission and vision statements are clear but could be 

more widely disseminated to ensure alignment across departments. 

• Data Utilization: While data is being used to inform decisions, there appears to be a 

need for more robust analytics to guide strategic priorities effectively. 

• Feedback Mechanism: Establishing a continuous feedback loop with the university 

community may enhance the adaptability of plans over time. 

I believe these observations can aid in refining the strategic planning processes and ensuring 

their efficacy in meeting the university's goals. I appreciate the efforts being made and look 

forward to supporting future initiatives. 

Thank you for your attention to these matters. 

Sincerely, 

[Your Name] 

[Your Position] 

[Your Department] 

[Your Email] 


